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Jurek, Anne, Env. Health

From: Jurek, Anne, Env. Health
Sent: Wednesday, April 20, 2016 12:22 PM
To: Clerk-Recorder, Web Customer Service
Subject: Elsie
Attachments: Covenant ACDEH.pdf

Dear Elsie, 
 
Thank you so much for allowing me to send this information to you. 
 
As I mentioned to you on the phone, Alameda County Department Environmental Health (ADCEH) needs to have this
“Covenant and Environmental Restriction on Property” recorded with the County in order to close this case.  I have attached 
the documents pertaining to this covenant. 
 
To give you a little history, back in September 2015, one of the owners of the property, Sandra Hess, signed the document
and had it notarized.  (Note that she, along with her father, Joseph Hess, and her brother, Gregory Hess, the owners at the
time of the property, are listed in the first page of the covenant in the upper left hand corner.)  After Ms. Hess signed, Ronald
Bowder, ACDEH’s acting director, signed the document and had it notarized. 
 
Jerry Wickham, the ACDEH caseworker at the time, informed Ms. Hess that she could go by herself to the Recorder’s office
to get the document recorded.   According Ms. Hess, when she went to the Recorder’s office, she was informed by the clerk 
that the document could not be recorded because there were three individuals listed in the left upper corner of the first
page.  She had Power of Attorney at the time over her father, who was incapacitated.  I don’t know whether or not she had
Power of Attorney documents with her when she was at the Recorder’s office.  Since Ms. Hess’s visits to the Recorder’s 
office, Joseph Hess died.  According to Ms. Hess, she and her brother Gregory are currently the owners of the property.  
 
We and other interested parties would like to see this case closed.  If the attached covenant is fine the way it is, then please 
verify whether or not Ms. Hess can come on her own to the recorder’s office.  If the documents are insufficient, please let 
us know what corrections we need to make, who needs to notarize, and who needs to be present at the Recorder’s office.
 
I greatly appreciate your assistance in this matter.  You can contact me at (510) 567-6721 or send me an electronic mail 
message at anne.jurek@acgov.org.  Thank you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Anne Jurek, M.S. 
Professional Technical Specialist II (Geology) 
Alameda County Department of  Environmental Health (ACDEH) 
1131 Harbor Bay Pkwy  
Alameda, CA 94502 
(510) 567‐6721;  Ext. 36721 
anne.jurek@acgov.org 
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